
Committee Agenda  

1

Licensing Committee
Wednesday, 18th October, 2017
You are invited to attend the next meeting of Licensing Committee, which will be held at: 

Council Chamber, Civic Offices, High Street, Epping
on Wednesday, 18th October, 2017
at 2.00 pm .

Glen Chipp
Chief Executive

Democratic Services 
Officer

Gary Woodhall   
(Directorate of Governance)
Tel: 01992 564470   
Email: democraticservices@eppingforestdc.gov.uk

Members:

Councillors B Surtees (Chairman), R Morgan (Vice-Chairman), N Bedford, K Chana, 
D Dorrell, L Hughes, J Jennings, P Keska, A Lion, L Mead, S Neville, C P Pond, B Rolfe, 
M Sartin and D Sunger

PLEASE NOTE THE START TIME OF THE MEETING

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

(Director of Governance) To be announced at the meeting.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

(Director of Governance) To declare interests in any item on this agenda.

3. MINUTES OF THE LICENSING COMMITTEE  

(Director of Governance) To confirm the minutes of the Licensing Committee meeting 
held on 26 April 2017 (previously circulated).

Click here for Licensing Minutes 26-Apr-17

4. MINUTES OF THE LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEES  

(Director of Governance) Copies of the minutes from the Sub-Committee’s meetings 
will be available for the relevant Chairmen to sign off.

http://rds.eppingforestdc.gov.uk/documents/g8712/Printed%20minutes%2026th-Apr-2017%2014.30%20Licensing%20Committee.pdf?T=1
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5. ISSUES RAISED BY HARLOW DISTRICT COUNCIL  (Pages 5 - 6)

(Director of Neighbourhoods) To consider the attached report.

6. CONSULTATION ON TAXI TARIFFS  (Pages 7 - 20)

(Director of Neighbourhoods) To consider the attached report.

7. APPLICATIONS RECEIVED UNDER THE LICENSING ACT 2003 AND GAMBLING 
ACT 2005  (Pages 21 - 22)

(Director of Neighbourhoods) To consider the attached report.

8. REVIEW OF LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE PROCEDURES  

(Director of Neighbourhoods) To review the proceedings of the Licensing Sub-
Committee held during the preceding period and identify any problems of procedure, 
policy and organisation that have adversely affected the running of the meetings.

(a) Pre-Meeting Briefings

At the last full committee meeting, Councillor Keska pointed out that the Sub-
Committees used to get briefings before each of their meetings from Licensing 
Officers. Whilst they did not want a briefing on the cases before them, Members would 
appreciate a reminder of the options open to them for each application they 
considered. It was also mentioned that a Licensing Officer was present during 
Members’ deliberations in private session to advise on technical matters and that 
Members found this to aid good decision making.

Councillor Surtees noted that the views of the Sub-Committee, Licensing and Legal 
Officers did not always line up. Members have requested the attendance of a Legal 
Officer at the next meeting of the full Licensing Committee to explain why these 
briefings could not be held.

(b) Council Website

Councillor Pond has requested that Members consider the licensing information on the 
Council’s website with a view to it being made more useful and relevant to the public.

9. REVIEW OF CURRENT AND FUTURE TRAINING NEEDS FOR THE COMMITTEE  

(Director of Neighbourhoods) To highlight any further training considered necessary 
for the Members tasked with discharging the Council’s Licensing function.

(a) Town & Parish Councils

There has been a request made on behalf of Town and Parish Councils that they be 
invited to attend the annual Member training event.  Members are asked to consider 
this request.
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10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  

(Director of Governance) Section 100B(4)(b) of the Local Government Act 1972, 
together with paragraphs (6) and (24) of the Council Procedure Rules contained in the 
Constitution require that the permission of the Chairman be obtained, after prior notice 
to the Chief Executive, before urgent business not specified in the agenda (including a 
supplementary agenda of which the statutory period of notice has been given) may be 
transacted. 

In accordance with Operational Standing Order (6) (non-executive bodies), any item 
raised by a non-member shall require the support of a member of the Committee 
concerned and the Chairman of that Committee. Two weeks notice of non-urgent 
items is required.

11. MATTERS ARISING  

(Director of Neighbourhoods) To consider any further matters arising in respect of the 
Council’s Licensing function, not covered elsewhere on the agenda.

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

(Director of Governance) The next meeting of the Licensing Committee has been 
scheduled for 18 April 2018 at 2.00pm in the Council Chamber.
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Report to the Licensing Committee

Date of meeting: 18 October 2017

Subject: Issues Raised by Harlow District Council.

Responsible Officer:  Jim Nolan (01992 564083).

Democratic Services:  Gary Woodhall (01992 564470).

Recommendation(s):

(1) To note the issues and concerns raised by Harlow District Council.

Report:

1. Officers have received an email from the licensing section at Harlow District 
Council who are experiencing an increased number of hackney carriage 
vehicles/drivers licensed by Epping working for a Harlow based operator.  Metro 
Cabs is one of Harlow’s two main public hire operators.  Harlow’s other large 
operator, ABC, has indicated that they intend to start operating in the same way. This 
is causing some concern within the trade in Harlow and their Members are taking a 
keen interest in the matter.

2. This is a complicated matter, therefore Officers sought an opinion from James 
Button & Co and this is reproduced below:

“Since 1st October 2015 a private hire operator in one district can sub-contract a 
booking to an operator licensed either in his district, or elsewhere (Greater London, 
any district in England or Wales except Plymouth, or Scotland). The sub-contracting 
operator must still dispatch a private hire vehicle and private hire driver both licensed 
by the same authority as the subcontracting officer.

The position with hackney carriages is slightly different, and has been the same since 
the private hire legislation was first made available in 1976. A hackney carriage can 
undertake pre-booked work within the district in which it is licensed, or anywhere else 
in England or Wales. There is no requirement for a booking agent for hackney 
carriages to be licensed, and such a person can take bookings for, and dispatch 
hackney carriages licensed anywhere in England or Wales (including Plymouth and 
Greater London). The hackney carriage must be driven by a hackney carriage driver 
licensed by the same authority that licensed the vehicle.

Therefore, a private hire operator can do the same.

This means that the Harlow operator can use Epping Forest hackney carriages to 
undertake pre-booked work in Harlow.”

3. There is some prospect of the law being changed on cross border hiring but 
until that happens, there isn’t much we can do. However, Officers were requested to 
bring the situation to the attention of the Committee.

Page 5

Agenda Item 5



4. In addition some Epping Forest licensed drivers are removing their hackney 
carriage roof signs and replacing them with ‘Metro’ roof signs when driving around 
Harlow; this contravenes our regulations and Officers have taken steps to address it.

5. Harlow Officers have also highlighted a recent case where a driver who had 
his licence revoked by Harlow, was recently licensed by Epping Forest and is now 
working for ABC in Harlow.  Members are asked to consider any implications which 
may arise from this.
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Report to the Licensing Committee

Date of meeting: 18 October 2017

Subject: Consultation on Taxi Tariffs.

Responsible Officer:  Jim Nolan (01992 564083).

Democratic Services:  Gary Woodhall (01992 564470).

Recommendation(s):

(1) To note the results of the recent consultation on Taxi Tariffs throughout 
the District.

Report:

1. Members will recall a request from some members of the taxi trade to lower 
the Sunday tariff and to bring it in line with the rest of the week. Any change in tariff 
requires us to carry out a consultation exercise which was subsequently undertaken. 
The results of the consultation are attached at Appendix I to this report.

2. It appears that the trade are not as one with regard to the proposed change, 
indeed there are some who feel that the tariff should be increased across the board. 
Members are asked to consider the results of the consultation and indicate a way 
forward.

3. To aid discussion, the tariffs from some neighbouring Councils are attached 
at Appendix II to this report.
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Report to Licensing Committee 

Date of meeting:  18 October 2017

Subject:  Licensing Statistics

Responsible Officer: Kim Tuckey (01992 564034).

Democratic Services: Gary Woodhall (01992 564470).

Recommendations:

(1) That the licensing applications received by the Council during the period 1 May 
to 28 September 2017 be noted.

Report:

Applications Received

1. Under the Licensing Act 2003 and the Gambling Act 2005, Officers are required to 
report on numbers of applications received and the determinations of those applications. The 
following table outlines the applications received from 1 May to 28 September 2017.

Applications received under the Licensing Act 2003

Number of new applications
Number of renewals 
Change of designated premises supervisor/variation 
Number of applications considered by the sub-committee
Number of applications granted subject to conditions 
Number of applications refused
Number of appeals to Magistrates
Number of revocations
Temporary event notices
Late Temporary event notices

    13
  127
    37
    11
    11
      0
      0
      0
   117
     37

Application received online - EU directive

Temporary event notices                                                            24

Reviews

Application 
                                                                 
                                                                  1

Personal licence applications

Number of applications received
Number of applications granted under delegated authority
Number of applications refused
Number of appeals to Magistrates

    48
    48 
      0
      0

Gambling Act 2005

Betting office applications granted
Club gaming permit granted
Notifications for 2 gaming machines

0
0
2
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